

1 Circle the correct answer.

(6 x 2 = 12)

1. A **polluted** beach is _____.
a. clean
b. dirty
2. A **missing** dog is _____.
a. hungry
b. lost
3. **Humans** is another word for _____.
a. people
b. thunder
4. You turn on a **tap** to _____.
a. cook food
b. do the washing-up
5. A **local** shop is _____.
a. near your home
b. far away from your home
6. A **tiny** bird is very _____.
a. small
b. big

2 Complete. Use the words below.

(6 x 1 = 6)

raised • worry • recycle • exist • factory • adopted

1. Jane fell when she was running but don't _____, she didn't hurt herself.
2. In our house, we don't throw away things like plastic and glass — we _____ them.
3. My dad works in a _____ that makes cars.
4. This is our new puppy. We _____ her from the animal shelter.
5. The kids in the club _____ €300 for the old people's home.
6. Humans and plants can't _____ without oxygen.

3 Write T (True) or F (False).

(6 x 2 = 12)

1. A **volcano** can be dangerous.
2. Houses and flats have **engines**.
3. **Roots** usually grow on top of trees.
4. Feathers **float** in water.
5. Plants grow in **soil**.
6. Cats and pelicans are very **similar**.

4 Circle the correct answer.

(10 x 1 = 10)

1. Do you want to share a _____ of crisps?
 - a. piece
 - b. tin
 - c. type
 - d. packet
2. Jill has lots of friends and she never feels _____.
 - a. lonely
 - b. light
 - c. stormy
 - d. snowy
3. I _____ your sunglasses in the fountain. I'm sorry!
 - a. collected
 - b. received
 - c. dropped
 - d. connected
4. You can find lots of _____ information for your project on this website.
 - a. useful
 - b. missing
 - c. horrible
 - d. extinct
5. Hurry! _____ the bus before the driver closes the door.
 - a. Get back
 - b. Get on
 - c. Hang on
 - d. Check in
6. That video game looks great. Can I _____?
 - a. set out
 - b. have a go
 - c. check out
 - d. look around
7. Some kids are afraid of Max because he's a _____.
 - a. volunteer
 - b. grown-up
 - c. bully
 - d. visitor
8. My sister and I managed to _____ a dog that had fallen into the river.
 - a. name
 - b. plan
 - c. survive
 - d. rescue
9. There was a fire in the forest last month and many trees _____.
 - a. planted
 - b. increased
 - c. burnt down
 - d. took off
10. I think this sauce would taste better if we _____ some cheese to it.
 - a. added
 - b. solved
 - c. pressed
 - d. caused

Score: _____ / 40

1 Complete. Use the third conditional.

(5 x 2 = 10)

1. If I had known you were ill, I would have visited (visit) you.
2. If Bob had come over yesterday, we _____ (finish) our project.
3. Sara would have won the tennis match if she _____ (not hurt) her foot.
4. If you _____ (clean up) after your sleepover, Mum wouldn't have been angry.
5. I _____ (leave) the party early if you hadn't come with me.
6. We would have stopped to visit you if we _____ (not be) in a hurry.

2 Circle the correct answer.

(5 x 2 = 10)

1. If I have time, I ____ the dog a bath.
 - a. would have given
 - b. would give
 - c. will give
2. If I were you, I ____ your teacher about the class bully.
 - a. would tell
 - b. am telling
 - c. will tell
3. If I had a bike, I ____ to school by bus.
 - a. won't go
 - b. wouldn't go
 - c. went
4. Ben wouldn't have gone to the concert if his cousin ____ him a ticket.
 - a. wouldn't have bought
 - b. didn't buy
 - c. hadn't bought
5. If I ____ Kim, I will give her your message.
 - a. see
 - b. will see
 - c. would see

3 Complete the wish sentences below about the present. Use the correct form of the verb given.

(4 x 1 = 4)

1. Lily loves sport. She wishes she could take (can / take) windsurfing lessons.
2. Peter's room is very small. He wishes it _____ (be) bigger.
3. It's raining. I wish I _____ (have) my umbrella with me.
4. The dog is looking at my steak. It probably wishes it _____ (can / eat) it.
5. Dan and Mary wish they _____ (not live) so far from the beach.

4 Complete the wish sentences below about the past. Use the correct form of the verb given.

(4 x 1 = 4)

1. Julie wishes she hadn't forgotten (not forget) her snack at home.
2. Tom broke his phone. He wishes he _____ (be) more careful.
3. Emily wishes she _____ (not argue) with her friend last week.
4. Steve has to run for the train. He wishes he _____ (leave) the house earlier.
5. It's very sunny outside. Ella wishes she _____ (bring) her sunglasses.

5 Complete. Use indirect speech.

(6 x 2 = 12)

1. "Maria is listening to music in the garden."

John said that Maria was listening to music in the garden.

2. "Chris may take up drama this year."

Katie said that Chris might take up drama this year.

3. "I volunteer at the animal shelter."

Helen told Alice that she volunteers at the animal shelter.

4. "The boys have forgotten their lunch."

Liz told us that the boys had forgotten their lunch.

5. "You can use my tablet."

Mia said that I could use her tablet.

6. "We went to the beach."

They said that they went to the beach.

7. "I haven't finished painting my bedroom yet."

James told us that he hasn't finished painting his bedroom yet.

Score: ____ / 40

1a Read Mary's book review. Answer the questions.

(5 x 1 = 5)

The Secret Diary of Adrian Mole, Aged 13 3/4
By Sue Townsend

One of my favourite books is *The Secret Diary of Adrian Mole, Aged 13 3/4*. The book is actually Adrian's diary where he writes about his life, his dreams and his problems too. Adrian worries about many things: his parents who don't get on, his health and the way he looks.

There are all sorts of interesting characters and adventures in the book. For example, Adrian volunteers for an organization that helps old people. He is asked to look after Bert, a lonely man who lives in Adrian's neighbourhood. He doesn't like Bert at first because his house is dirty and disgusting, and his dog is scary. After Adrian finds out that volunteers are allowed to miss one lesson at school every week, he decides to keep on visiting Bert. By the end of the book, Adrian becomes good friends with Bert and his dog.

Some other characters in the book are Nigel, Adrian's best friend, and Pandora, a new girl at school. He also writes about Baz, the school bully. Baz is horrible to Adrian, Nigel and Pandora, but becomes nicer after Adrian's grandma talks to him. She's a great character too.

I really enjoyed this book because Adrian Mole's character is so real and I could understand many of his thoughts and problems. It's also a very funny book and I think many teenagers will enjoy reading it.

1. What does Adrian write about in his diary? _____
2. Why does he worry about his parents? _____
3. What does Adrian think about Bert when he meets him? _____
4. Who is the bad character in the book and why? _____
5. What does Mary think about Adrian's character? _____

1b Find words that mean:

(5 x 1 = 5)

1. work without being paid (par. 2) _____
2. unhappy because you spend a lot of time by yourself (par. 2) _____
3. an area of a town or city that people live in (par. 2) _____
4. a person who is nasty or hurts other people (par. 3) _____
5. very bad or terrible (par. 3) _____

2 Write about a book you enjoyed reading. Use the questions below to help you.

(10 points)

What is the name of the book?

What happens in the book?

Who are the main characters?

Why did you enjoy the book?

Score: ____ / 20

Total Score: ____ / 100